	
	MAT Executive Council

Annual Retreat & Transition Meeting

June 17, 2003

Rio Salado College 

Room 3-B

	

	Meeting called by:
	Sue Kater

	

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Minutes Approval of May 27 Meeting
	Sue Kater

	
	Treasurer's Report & Conference Evaluation
	Sandi Mares

	
	Update: 1/2-time PSA support for ProfGrowth committee
	Lorie O'Brien, Zhara Dean

	
	Recommendation to Amend MAT Bylaws re: Maximum MEC positions
	Sue Kater

	
	Discussion/Ratification of WLG Rep
	Sue Kater

	
	Reorganization of Treasurer Duties
	Lorie O'Brien, Sandi Mares

	
	Discussion/Ratification of At-Large Members
	Sue Kater

	
	Election of MAT Treasurer
	Sue Kater

	
	Annual Committee Reports FY02-03
	Sue Kater

	
	Committee Assignments for FY03-04
	Lorie O'Brien

	
	Web Site Redevelopment Proposals
	Lorie O'Brien

	
	FY03-04 Membership Dues Drive
	Lorie O'Brien

	
	FY03-04 MEC Regular Meeting schedule

Adjournment
	Everyone

~

	


	
	MAT Executive Council

Annual Retreat & Transition Meeting
June 17, 2003

Rio Salado College 

Room 3-B

	

	Meeting called by:
	Sue Kater    Meeting convened at 9:00.

	

	Agenda topics:
	

	
	Minutes Approval of May 27 Meeting
	Sue Kater

	Discussion:  Approved as presented.


	
	Treasurer's Report
	Sandi Mares

	Discussion:  $2805 District MAT dues collected/reported for FY 02-03.  $4,777 total Conference expenses.  Complete report available on MAT web site.

	A plus/delta evaluation of the Annual MAT Conference held on April 25, 2003 was performed.  

PLUS:  Combination Leadership Bkfst & MAT Conference; excellent speaker; social activities options; centralized location and ample parking.

DELTA: inefficient lunch line; insufficient explanation of personal time use for afternoon activities; maps by e-mail did not get read—paper copies for next year are recommended.


	
	Update: 1/2-time PSA support for ProfGrowth committee
	Lorie O'Brien, Zhara Dean

	Discussion:  Consideration for funding a regular ½-time PSA position (wages + benefits) from MAT annual budget to support MAT Professional Growth Committee functions. Assumption: reallocation of budgeted president’s release funds, MEC determination of position grade.

	Conclusions: MEC voted to approve funding for permanent regular ½ time PSA position as needed for PG Committee.  Funds will be provided from existing President’s Release Time in current $40K allotted budget.

	Action items: 1. CPD will move request for policy change forward to reflect reallocation of President’s Release Time budget line item for funding PSA position.
	Person responsible: Sue Kater, CPD Committee chair 
	Deadline:

(pending distribution of revised by-laws by Jan Binder.)

	2. Zhara Dean will organize PG committee to review required skill set, existing job description(s) possible matches, and will formulate a recommendation back to MEC for further hiring action.
	Zhara Dean, PG Chair
	ASAP; progress report due at 08-06-03 MEC meeting


	
	Recommendation to Amend MAT Bylaws re: Maximum MEC Positions
	Sue Kater

	Discussion:  Consideration to increase from existing limit of 21 to a maximum of 30 MEC positions to allow for MAT representation in emerging areas of interest, and MCCCD Governing Board initiatives was discussed and reduced to 25.  The question of persons “voted into office” vs. persons selected by the MEC was the primary concern.  Further discussion regarding voting rights for “types” of MEC members will be continued after the By-Laws and Resources Committee develop recommendations.

	ARTICLE V - MAT Executive Council     www.maricopa.edu/mat/servicesbylaws.html
Section 2 - Membership of Executive Council:
        The members of the Executive Council will consist of no fewer than 16 and no more than 21 members and should include the President, the Past President, the President-Elect, one (1) elected member from each of the following management clusters: grades I, II; grades III - V; grades VI - IX; and one representative from each district unit. At its discretion, the Executive Council may appoint members-at-large with total Executive Council membership not to exceed 21.

Section 3 – Selection of the Executive Council

        C. Selection of At-Large Members 

           At-large members of the Executive Council shall be appointed by the President and ratified by a

           majority vote of the Executive Council. Appointment of at-large members will be in response to

           special needs identified by the Executive Council membership. The Executive Council President

           may accept names submitted by a college or District MAT organization.”

	Conclusions: MEC voted to approve raising limit of MEC members from 21 to 25, subject to 10-day general posting to all MAT personnel, and subsequent general approval by all.

	Additional consideration must be given to changing current meeting quorum provisions, and possible voting rights/limitations of members (e.g., presidents-elect, members-at-large, shared representation for single committee/unit, etc.)

	Action items:  1.  Publish to all MAT the MEC recommendation to modify by-laws to increase maximum number of MEC members to 25.
	Person responsible: 

Lorie O’Brien
	Deadline: (pending receipt of revised by-laws to be furnished by Jan Binder.)

	2.  Resources and By-laws Committee to recommend quorum changes and voting rights/limitations.
	Ray Simpson, Acting Chair
	08-06-03


	
	Discussion/Ratification of WLG Rep
	Sue Kater

	Discussion:  Review materials from multiple applicants:  S. Simons, M. Harper-Marinick, B. Pennington, G. Gudykunst, S. Basha, D. Muniz, L. Bahe, S. Breier, and R. Valenzuela

	Conclusions:  Sherri Basha was elected by ballot.  

	Action items: 1.  WLG to be notified immediately; Sherri to participate in WLG summer planning retreat.
	Person responsible:

Suzanne Martin
	Deadline:

06-17-03

	2. Contact other 9 WLG Rep applicants; seek to encourage their participation in developing MAT support for WLG. 
	Sherri Basha
	ASAP


	
	Reorganization of Treasurer Duties
	Lorie O'Brien, Sandi Mares

	Discussion:  Recommendation to split current duties into 2 positions:  1) Treasurer [to provide general functions as MAT officer]; 2) Membership Dues Coordinator [add as MEC regular member].  Good business and risk management practices support the division of receiving funds  (e.g. membership dues) and expending funds to separate persons.

	Conclusions: Recommend to MAT a change in By-Laws to create a MAT Membership Dues Coordinator to be a regular MEC member, and to revise established Treasurer duties to eliminate dues collection; amend By-Laws accordingly, after the required due process of posting 10-day notice to all MAT.

	Action items:  1.  Publish to all MAT the MEC recommendation to modify by-laws to revise current Treasurer responsibilities, to exclude collection of dues, and reassign that duty to a newly created MAT MEC position called MAT Membership Dues Coordinator.   
	Person responsible:

Lorie O’Brien
	Deadline: (pending receipt of revised by-laws to be furnished by Jan Binder.)

	2.  Distribution of revised By-Laws to all MEC members, including presidents-elect and At-Large committee reps.
	Jan Binder
	immediately


	
	Discussion/Ratification of At-Large Members
	Sue Kater

	Discussion:  Review current reps, possible changes.  Consideration of new At-Large members to represent additional issues/constituencies/interest areas; e.g., Government Relations, Wellness Committee, Ethics Initiative, GLHRA, MCCBA, AACHE, etc.  Review current recommended candidates; ratify selections.

	Conclusions:  Move to next meeting agenda.  Persons currently serving in At-Large positions will continue until further MEC deliberation, including evaluation of optional At-Large assignments.

	Action items:  1. Develop list of At-Large options for distribution PRIOR to 08-06-03 MEC meeting.
	Person responsible:

Lorie O’Brien
	Deadline:

07-23-03

	2.  Distribution of revised By-Laws to all MEC members, including presidents-elect and At-Large committee reps.
	Jan Binder
	immediately


	
	Election of MAT Treasurer
	Sue Kater

	Discussion:  Recommended candidate: Chad Douwstra, DSSC.  Resume was review ed and discussed.

	Conclusions:  Chad Douwstra was unanimously elected to be the MAT Treasurer.


	
	Annual Committee Reports FY02-03
	Sue Kater

	Discussion:  A written report was submitted by Rick DeGraw for Collaborative Development Committee and Nominating/Awards Committee; and by Zhara Dean for Professional Growth Committee/Tuition, Activities, Sabbaticals.  Other committee chairs gave brief verbal reviews of activities.  

	Conclusions:  Written reports will be posted to web.  

	Action items: Written annual reports will be posted on the MAT web site.
	Person responsible:  

Nick Rouse
	Deadline:  Subject to web site revision


	
	Committee Assignments for FY03-04
	Lorie O'Brien

	Discussion:  See attached list of standing and ad hoc MAT Executive Council committees, and MAT Executive Council Rep assignments to standing and ad hoc District Committees.

	Conclusions:  Some committee memberships cannot be completed until the REVISED BY-LAWS, referenced repeatedly in the meeting but unavailable at the time of the meeting, are furnished.  

	Action items: Distribution of revised By-Laws to all MEC members, including presidents-elect and At-Large committee reps.
	Person responsible: Jan Binder
	Deadline: immediately


	
	Web Site Redevelopment Proposals
	Lorie O'Brien

	Discussion:  Review 2 proposals from Nick Rouse, DSSC.  Copies were available in meeting packets.

	Conclusions:   MEC voted to accept proposal #1 for 80 hours of contracted web site redevelopment activities for a total of $2,000.  Provisos: vendor must use MCCCD approved logos (per Mktg/PR dept), and official BOBYs, level 2, for web display. MAT will pay this contract out of the current FY02-03 budget if possible.  Nick Rouse has also volunteered to maintain the MAT site (MAT Webmaster) in the future.

	Action items:  

1.  Develop Special Services Contract.  
	Person responsible: 

Sandi Mares, Chad Douwstra
	Deadline:

06-19-03

	2.  Establish DO Requisitioner Account for Chad Douwstra.
	Lorie O’Brien
	06-19-03


	
	FY03-04 Membership Dues Drive
	Lorie O'Brien

	Discussion:  Reviewed ideas for membership drive incentives.  Discussed past materials used (some mugs still left; stored at SCC), possible new first aid & child ID kits, and pens with imprinted logos. 

	Conclusions:  Mugs, MAT pins used previously, pens, first aid kits, and child safety kits were all discussed, and a vote revealed that the majority would support distributing pens with each MAT membership dues paid, though child kits and first aid kits were also favored.  Labels will need to be developed for these kits.   Information pamphlets used in the past were very successful; new pamphlets should be published also.  The MEC voted unanimously to provide up to $1500 for the purchase of items to be used as membership dues incentives.  

	Action items: 

1. Send vendor information (pens) to Lorie.
	Person responsible:

Lora Lassitter
	Deadline:

ASAP

	2. Final selection of items, purchasing, & distribution.

3. Request MEC assistance with label design/development.

4. Develop MAT info pamphlets.

5. Count mugs in MAT storage at SCC; report to MEC
	Lorie O’Brien

Lorie O’Brien

Lorie O’Brien

Jan Binder
	ASAP

ASAP

ASAP

ASAP


	
	FY03-04 MEC Regular Meeting schedule
	Everyone

	Discussion:  Consideration of regular meeting days/times, as well as various meeting modes (e.g., electronic, in-person at central location, in-person at alternating ‘regional’ locations, other ideas?)   

	Conclusions:  Regular MEC meetings will occur on the first Wednesday of each month, beginning on August 6, 2003, from 2:00 to 4:00; locations to be regionally rotated, and held on college campuses, with effort made to encourage MAT personnel to attend as “visitors”, bring new ideas, enter into discussions.

Additional items that require attention between meetings may be sent via MEMO and can be commented to and/or voted on electronically.


Additional discussion items not included on original agenda:

· Suzanne Martin noted that the By-Laws require the selection of officers prior to July 1 each year, and requested MEC consider her candidacy for the post of President-elect.  No other MEC members indicated interest in the post; Suzanne was unanimously approved by open ballot.


· MAT membership dues supports scholarship funds in part.  It was unanimously approved to begin a MAT Scholarship Endowment Fund through the Maricopa Foundation with an initial contribution of $5,000.  Sandi Mares will arrange for the transfer of funds from the MAT membership dues account accordingly upon consultation with Mr. Steve Schenk, Foundation Executive Director, and will request that MEC be allowed a period of time to think through the specific criteria that will be used to select scholarship recipients.  Such an endowment, when advertised among MAT members, may also serve to encourage additional individual and group/unit contributions.   

Since the MEC meeting, a requisition (#262544) was submitted by Sandi requesting that a check be issued to the Maricopa Foundation in the amount of $5000 to begin our MAT Scholarship Endowment Fund.  Approval from MCCCD Legal Counsel, Pete Kushibab, is forthcoming. 



· The MAT members of the MAT Reclassification (Ad hoc) Committee (which includes CEC members, and others) wish to meet with Dr. Jose Leyba to discuss the future of this project, and the potential for fruitful gains from the apparently untimely development of information and product deliverables given the change in market conditions (impacting the potential IT leverage on wages) and the extended time between periods of interviews (during which multiple persons have since increased or modified job duties).  Discussion will take place with Dr. Leyba as soon as a meeting can be placed on his calendar.  Also, the current moratorium on the MAT reclassification process will be requested to be lifted at this meeting.

Lorie followed up on this at the 6-17-03 Governing Board meeting, and notification was sent to all current MAT Reclass committee members 6-18-03.  The meeting is scheduled to be held at DSSC on the 6th floor (room tba) at 10:00 next Tuesday, 06-24-03.   



· The agenda form was discussed and deemed effective for personal note taking during meetings.  The same WORD format will be used for ensuing meetings, and will provide the basis for minutes to be readily published within one-week following each meeting.  Minutes will also be placed on the MAT web site as soon as the new MAT site has been completed.  Copies will be provided to the MAT Webmaster, Nick Rouse, for that eventual purpose.



NOTE:  Rather than send a number of memos to dl-ALL MAT, the publication of recommended By-Law changes for the required 10-day examination and comment period will be made as soon as the REVISED By-Law version has been provided, and MEC is able to clarify all questions regarding the currently approved language.







